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Dear Parents and Guardians, 

I hope this message finds you well. 

It is truly hard to believe how quickly this school year is flying by! As we welcome the month of May, the days are 
getting longer, the weather is warming up slowly, and there is a renewed energy in the air. Our students eagerly 
embrace every moment of learning, activities, and special events that the final months of school bring. 

May is always a busy and exciting time at Honoré Mercier. With ongoing classroom projects, field trips, and 
preparations for end-of-year celebrations, there is much to look forward to. We encourage students to continue 
working hard, staying engaged, and making the most of these last few weeks together. 

As the temperatures rise, we kindly remind parents to ensure that students are dressed appropriately for the 
weather, staying comfortable and safe during outdoor activities and recess. Please remember to label sweaters, 
jackets, and water bottles, as these items often make their way to our Lost and Found! 

Highlights from April 

Pretzel Fritters and Pizza Classes in B.A.S.E Daycare 

 
Our B.A.S.E daycare students had a fantastic time participating in our Cooking Class, where they learned to make 
Pretzel Fritters and Pizza entirely from scratch! Students practiced important culinary skills, including measuring, 
mixing, and kneading, all while engaging in a hands-on and deliciously fun experience. Beyond the excitement, the 
activity also helped develop valuable life skills, and the best part was getting to taste their amazing creations at the 
end!                                                   

 

   



  

  

 

 

                             



 

 

  

 

 

                              

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 

Cycle 1 Trip to Cirque de Verdun 

Our Cycle 1 students had a fantastic time at the Cirque de Verdun, participating in circus arts initiation workshops.  

Through a series of fun and challenging activity stations, students explored acrobatics, balancing, beam work, and 
even human pyramids. It was truly an unforgettable day full of energy, teamwork, and creativity! 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

                                                                            

 

 



 

  

 

Preschool Visit to the Cosmodome 
On April 10th, our preschool students visited the Cosmodome in Laval. They participated in age-appropriate, 
interactive programs focused on space exploration and robotics. From astronaut training activities to a guided tour 
of the Solar System.  The day sparked curiosity and excitement in our youngest learners! 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

                                                         

 

 

 

 

 

 

                                                                            

 

 

 

 

 



  Earth Day Celebration – Art Projects 

In celebration of Earth Day,  students created beautiful art pieces to design their versions of planet Earth. Earth 
Day, celebrated each year on April 22, offers an important opportunity to teach our students about environmental 
responsibility, conservation, and the importance of protecting our planet for future generations. We are so proud 
of their creativity and commitment to this meaningful cause. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

           

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Thank you, as always, for your continued support and collaboration. Your partnership allows us to create a vibrant, 
nurturing environment for all our students to thrive. I wish you a wonderful month filled with sunshine, learning, and 
special memories! 

Respectfully, 
Mrs. Canale          

 

 

 



 


